

April 3, 2024

## **VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL**

Mr. Roger B. Petrie
Federal Facility Agreement Manager
Oak Ridge Office for Environmental Management
Department of Energy
Post Office Box 2001
Oak Ridge, Tennessee 37831

Dear Mr. Petrie:

The U.S. Environmental Protection Agency has completed review of the *Update to the Administrative* Record for the Record of Decision for Comprehensive Environmental Response, Compensation and Liability Act Oak Ridge Reservation Waste Disposal at the Environmental Management Disposal Facility, Oak Ridge, Tennessee (DOE/OR/1-2794&D2/R1), received on December 20, 2023.

Per Section XXXIII of the *Federal Facility Agreement for the Oak Ridge Reservation*, EPA must review and provide written approval of the proposed Administrative Record contents. Based on review, the EPA approves the above referenced document (DOE/OR/1-2794&D2/R1).

If you have any questions or comments, please contact me at (943) 212-7256, or electronically at sayer.john@epa.gov.

Sincerely,

John W. W. Sayer Remedial Project Manager Superfund and Emergency Management Division

cc: Melyssa Noe, DOE
Dennis Mayton, DOE
Erin Sutton, DOE
Samantha Urquhart-Foster, EPA
Tanya Salamacha, UCOR
Brad Stephenson, TDEC

Randy Young, TDEC Ethan Sweet, TDEC Sid Garland, UCOR Mary Magleby, UCOR OROEMMailroom@orem.doe.gov